
 
 

January 26, 2004 
 
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Cleveland County Budget Board was called to order 
this 26th day of January, 2004, in the conference room of the Cleveland County Fairgrounds, 
605 E. Robinson, Norman, Oklahoma, by Chairman Bill Graves.  Roll was called by Dorinda 
Harvey, County Clerk/Secretary and those present were: 
 
Bill Graves, Chairman 
F. DeWayne Beggs, Vice-Chairman 
Dorinda Harvey, Secretary 
Saundra DeSelms, Member 
Denise Heavner, Member 
Leroy Krohmer, Member 
George Skinner, Member 
 
Member Rhonda Hall was absent. 
 
Tammy Howard was also present. 
 
After the reading of the minutes of the regular meeting of January 12, 2004, and there being 
no additions or corrections, Denise Heavner moved that the minutes be approved.  Leroy 
Krohmer seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  Bill Graves, yes; F. DeWayne Beggs, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; Saundra 
DeSelms, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; Leroy Krohmer, yes; George Skinner, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
A discussion took place as to what was going to be done with all of the furniture and things 
that were left in the County Office Building and the 3rd Floor of the Courthouse as the 
contractor stated that it had to be completely empty.  
Mr. Krohmer stated that he thinks it will take at least four to five thousand square feet. 
Chairman Graves stated that everyone needed to get a list to Tammy Howard the purchasing 
agent. 
 
Chairman Graves stated that there is an ACCO and County Officers Legislative Committee 
Meetings tomorrow and he would be attending if anyone wanted to send anything. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, Leroy Krohmer moved that the 
meeting be adjourned. George Skinner seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  Bill Graves, yes; F. DeWayne Beggs, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; Saundra 
DeSelms, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; Leroy Krohmer, yes; George Skinner, yes. 
Motion carried. 


